Tecumseh Woods Swim Club

Annual Membership Meeting Minutes

April 16, 2014

Westminster Presbyterian Church

Board Present: Ronnie Fitchpatrick, Alan Lange, Paula Schmeising, Dawn Widney, Curt South and Kelly Meckstroth 

Absent: Kazy Hinds 

Members: Sheila Friend, Betsy South, Alex Switzer-Reed 

Meeting called to order by Paula at 7:08pm 

1. Dawn and Dane were the inspectors for the election of new board members due to absence of Matt Cox 

2. Comparison of last seven years for TW was passed for review. Listed below are some highlights in relation to cost savings or elevated expenses for 2013 pool season: 

- Water savings by almost $4000 after leak fixed 

- Trash (switched from dumpster expense year round to weekly seasonal pick up) 

- Chemical expense elevated in relation to new system installed and issues with baby pool 

- Ice machine 

- Insurance (reviewed policy and appropriate changes made to reduce cost but ensure coverage) 

Board concentrated many efforts to manage pool within budget due to limited funds. 

3. Attendance for 2013 pool season was passed for review, however, not necessarily an accurate reflection due to weather. 

4. Capital Improvement Plan reviewed along with project commitments for the 2014 pool season which include windows and doors along with chairs. Note: imperative there is a continued effort to monitor septic tank. 

5. Swim Team – Betsy represented swim team confirming swim team sign-ups will be Sunday, April 27th 2:00-4:00pm at Westminster Church. Swim team will have four home meets this year compared to three. There were approximately 60-65 members of swim team. Idea: coordinate in advance swim team sign up date for 2015 pool season to allow time to provide flyers to schools. Betsy will coordinate with Kelly a list of non-members who sign up for swim team to allow an opportunity to reach out and possibly increase membership. 

New Business – 

1. Paula announced pool manager for 2014 pool season to be Courtney Swabb. Paula along with Alan, Curt and Courtney will meet Monday, April 21st at pool to review season and specifics. Alan will also provide Paula “to do” list for preparation of pool prior to next scheduled board meeting. 

2. Randy re-visited easement discussion for TW. Tom Beacker had prepared an easement agreement last year with several made upon review by board. Randy provided picture examples to membership to allow for an understanding of what can be expected. TW continues to have increased honeysuckle which will continue to cause problems if not resolved. If the trails are going to continue to be used, the native will come back and privacy will be maintained. Trails will be used and kids along with members will be able to access river. Next Step: provide display of easement at TW for members to review and understand. Randy noted that legislation is being pursued with the city to make those with lakefront properties have to allow easement. Paula suggested to re-visit in July. 

3. There was approximately a 42% return rate of ballots which is higher than last year. The results of the ballot include: Derek Casto, Louise Forror, Jeff Lange, Jeff Heath and Jill Trevino. Terms will be reviewed for accuracy. 

Board transitioned to executive session 

4. Tentative adult party scheduled for August 16th

5. Tentative open interviews for life guards will be 4/26 10-12 and 4/30 5-7 

Next board meeting April 22nd at 7:00pm (church) 

Dawn motion to conclude, 2nd by Kelly – all in favor to adjourn 

